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President’s Message

Dear Members,

On behalf of the new Board of Directors, I would like to take
this opportunity to thanks all of you members for electing us
at the Annual General Meeting on August 25, 2002, to
represent you and your community. Since then, the Board of
Directors has met several times to discuss and prepare for our
upcoming events.

On behalf of the Executive Directors, I would like to
welcome two new directors, Khun Romeo Bruneau as a
Director of Fundraising and Khun Erb Na Chaingmai as a
Director of Information Services. We also have two new
chairpersons, Khun Somkid Syms in Catering and Khun
Chalinee Klassen in Performing Art. Our Advisory Board
members are Khun Boon-Oom Gosinet and Khun Sarinna
Klintberg. My sincere thanks go to all of you for your support
to our community. There are still two more Board’s positions
left to be filled (see inside). Please let me know if you are
interested in these positions.

Our association promotes friendship, goodwill and
understanding within the Alberta Thai Community and with
other groups and to encourage members to participate in
leadership and volunteer roles. We have had tremendous
volunteer support in past activities, which led to many
successful events such as the recent Heritage Festival
participation. I am sure that we can count on your support
again.

Even though we haven’t received the official notification
from the Royal Thai Consulate General in Vancouver, we
would like to congratulate the Honorable Lt.Sunthon
Niyomyath, the Consul General to Vancouver upon receiving
a promotion to be the Thai Ambassador to Brunei in this
coming new year. He certainly deserves this promotion for all
of his hard work and dedication to Thailand. Our Thai
community in Alberta certainly appreciates his past
participation, assistance and guidance. On behalf of the Thai
community, I’d like to wish him good health and good luck
with his new posting and thank you for all the supports that
he had given us in the past.

In closing, we have planned for many upcoming fun events.
Please come out and PARTICIPATE. Remember! This is
your Association. This is your Community.

Sincerely,

THE ALBERTA THAI ASSOCIATION

Dom Kriangkum, P.Eng.
President
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Remarks by Lt. Sunthon Niyomyath
Consul General of Thailand
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My dear fellow Thais,

On the occasion of the New Year, I would like to
take this opportunity to say a few words and wish you a
Happy New Year.

Since I assumed the position of Consul General, | have
followed the activities of the Alberta Thai Association with
great interest, as I believe the Association has played a
significant role in representing Thailand and the Thais to the
Canadian communities. I can say with confidence that the
Alberta Thai Association is one of the most successful Thai
associations that I have seen. This is due in part to the strong
organization, useful activities as well as the tremendous
support by the Thai people within the province. I would also
like to take this opportunity to thank the Association for the
tremendous support in cooperating with the Consulate.

Successful activities in the past which include the Heritage
Day Festival, the visit of H.R.H. Princess Maha Chakri
Sirindhorn as well as all of the arrangements in assisting my
office with consular services, is testimony to the charitable
help that the Association has played. I do believe that the
Alberta Thai Association will continue to grow and help
promoting our country as well as continue its support to the
Consulate General’s activities in the future.

I wish to give a special thanks to all of those who
have organized this ATA newsletter, which provide useful
information to all the Thais in the province. Your tireless
efforts have assisted Thailand and have contributed to the
solidarity within the Thai community in Alberta. I also wish
to thank Dr. Jitra and Mr. Udomdej KriangkOm, Dr. Buncha
Ooraikul, Ms. Somkid and Mr. Jim Syms, Mr Niwat and
Ms. Chanpen Chainarongpinij, all of whom have actively
and successfully organized and coordinated all of the
Association’s events in 2002.

I would like to take this opportunity to extend an
invitation to all of you to visit our new website, which can
be found at www.thaicongenvancouver.org. I urge you to
keep yourself updated on current events in Thailand, as well
as utilize it as an excellent source of informations. I hope
you may find some useful information on the website, and if
you have any comments, suggestion or ideas about how to
make this service more useful, please do not hesitate to send
us an e-mail at info@thaicongenvancouover.org

Lastly, may I wish you all the happiness during the
holiday seasons and in the New Year and sincerely hope that
2003 will bring you all good health and prosperity in your
personal and professional lives.
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2002 ATA Annual Meeting and Summary of Activities
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The ATA annual general meeting was held on
August 25, 2002. The 2001 board of directors
summarized the activities and accomplishments of the
association during the past fiscal year.

1. Celebration of H.M. the King of Thailand’s
Birthday and farewell party for Dr.Kurt Beir on his
retirement from Edmonton Consul
December 2, 2002.

General on

2. International New Year celebration on December
31, 2001 with 100 attendees.

3. Call for a special general meeting on January 27,
2002.

4. Liaison with EmployAbilities regarding
information on Thailand and their customs/culture on
February 9, 2002.

5. Issue of ATA Directory 2002 in March and two
ATA newsletters in March and June 2002.

6. Joint effort with Edmonton Consul General to
celebrate Songkran at City Hall on April 13, 2002.
ATA also held Songkran Gala the same night with 250
attendees.

7. Participation in United Way’s “Great Human
Race” fundraiser on May 11, 2002.

8. Vancouver Consul General’s visit on May 26,
2002 with 50 attendees.

9. Sponsorship of the junior instructional Thai dance
group in the Northern Alberta International Children’s
Festival on June 1, 2002.

10. Participation at the Edmonton 2004 Celebration-
Community Involvement Workshop on June 3, 2002

11. Summer BBQ picnic at Hawrelak Park on July 20.
2002.
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12.  Organization and management of the
Thailand Pavilion at the 2002 Edmonton
Heritage Festival between August 3-5, 2002.

13.  Volunteer Appreciation and Heritage Festival
Success Celebration Night on August 11,
2002

14. Annual General Meeting and Elections on
August 25, 2002.

15. Members’ approval of ATA revised (re-
written) bylaws on August 25, 2002.

2002-2004 ATA Board of Directors

LY

12, MTANTIHTANWESMA luszineTuil 35 Fennax
2002

13. mmgﬂwauqmmmaﬁm LAZNITARDIANNE LSS
Posmigasina ladaluiidn lusui 11 Femnax
2002

14. Mydanvdagnyszand AT BNAINTINANS
u%mﬂ;@sl,mi TWSufi 25 Femnan 2002

15. NNTIUIDITITHYYTHIANY atuunlalagsandn

Tu3ui 25 F9WnAN 2002

AMSNIINAITUIWITANIANY U231l 2002-2004

An election was held at the Annual General
meeting for 2002-2004 board of directors. The

election results can be summarized as follow:

1. Dom Kriangkum will serve as ATA President
between August 2002 and July 2004.

2. Dr.Buncha Ooraikul will serve as Vice-
President between August 2002 and July 2003.

3. Jim Syms will serve as Treasurer between
August 2002 and July 2003.

4. Sue Thomas will serve as Secretary between
August 2002 and July 2004.

Please note that the new board of directors will
not finish their terms at the same time. Two board
positions, vice-president and treasurer, will be up
for election in 2003 (for the two year term 2003-
2005), while the president and secretary positions
will not come up for election until 2004 (for a the
two year term 2004-2006). This method of
staggered elections is designed to prevent disruption
to the ATA board from term to term.

sl,umiﬁizthz'oi’wﬂﬁ aNaNY ladalranisiaan
AINMZNIINNNTUTANIFINIANY Uszand 2002-2004
A & Yo &
NANITLA BN agﬂvlﬂmu
1. ATAANLAY NTLNAT ANTIFILAUIUILN ANIANY
FTHAIN BIWIAN 2002 - NINYIAN 2004
2.09.0" qvlsqa ANTIALAUITOIUENANIANY
FLHAIN FIWIAN 2002 - NINYIAN 2003
L4 1 1
3.AMAN FNd  ATeE Mg TRdn W
FINAN 2002 - NINGIAN 2003
4. Ay VP B PRICRIRYLIN) LAPIRNTT TN
FINIAN 2002 - NINYIAN 2004
¥ V! aQ &‘
azdanauinlaan NITHNTUINIZAUANAITE
AT W TaNTI Iumiﬂizquﬂi:ﬁwﬁwm (2003)
= a A & o a ! a
AazinTidanaesestszsnu waswigdnlva lasd
N3zMIeiineu 2 4 (2003-2005) luddaly (2004)
= a A & =2 o
AazdMIlanauaniz Uszsu  uaziasynis o
MIEMIG RS 2 TIwm@annis  (2004-2008) G931
AMSNTINAIT USHITALUR W IIATIAS 2 FILAUIETIL
A1 LUt AWeaz 18 lHNITUSHITIIUIAIENIANY

wWwlilaaasduiiaslagluaaaan



Since the Annual General Meeting, the elected
board members have appointed the following people to
serve the association as directors and chairpersons for
the 2002/2003 term.

e Romeo Bruneau will serve as Director of
Fundraising. He will also be the Chairman of the
Thailand pavilion for 2003 Edmonton Heritage
Festival.

e Erb Na Chiangmai will serve as Director of
Information Services.

e Chalinee Klassen will serve as Chairperson of
Performing Arts.

e Somkid Syms will serve as Chairperson for
Catering.

¢ Boon oom Gosinet will serve as an Advisory
Board Member.

e Sarinna Klintberg will serve as an Advisory
Board Member.

The positions of Director of Activities and
Chairperson of Membership Database are still vacant.
ATA members who are interested in becoming a board
member may contact the president, Dom Kriangkum,
at 461-6510 for more information.

In addition to these two vacant positions, ATA also
welcomes help from members for specific tasks, such
as phoning members, etc. Please step forward, get
involved and support our Thai community.
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Important Note to ATA Members!

with your membership fee.

Your ATA membership will expire at the end of December 2002. To renew your
membership for 2003, please fill out the attached application form and mail it to the ATA
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ATA Calendar December 2002 August 2003

UAAUNINIINANIANY LA aUTUIIAN 2002 - HIN1AN 2003

SUNBANTLN 8 TR
Celebration of H.M. the King of Def ember 5, 2002 ..
Thailand’s Birthday 5 SUINAN 2002 TULARNNIZTUNNTTEN
International New Year December 31, 2002 smaemaiinmasusudlng
Celebration 31 SUMAN 2002
Family Skating Event January 2003 (TBA) ARAANIUNNS

unTAN 2003(859 lurivuau)

Family Curling Event February 2003 (TBA) LB TRRIRTTHA
NNATWUD 2003 (@9luriruatu)

Family Skiing Event February 2003 (TBA) AR
NNATWUD 2003 (9 lurinuaiu)

Songkran Gala April 12,2003 mur‘g’umﬂsqu@r
12 LH8% 2003

Family Bowling Event May 2003 (TBA) Tuaraemaaunn
WEMAIAN 2003 (£ bNATUATI)

United Way Great Human Race May 10, 2003 LAUNIINAR

9

10 WHENIAH 2003

Bar-B-Q in the Park June 2003 (TBA) j_n% { @
figuwiau 2003 (Solurimuaiu)

Family Camping/Golfing Outing July 2003 (TBA) . Lm“ﬂﬁq /ﬂmj{w
NINQIAN 2003 (£ lurinnua )

Edmonton Heritage Festival August 4-6 2003 SULTATINS

4-6 FIVIAN 2003




ATA Newsletter vol. 17 no.3 December 2002

ATA New Members and Change of Address
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ATA is pleased to announce its new members
1. Parkinee Na Chiangmai
2. Aim Na Chiangmai
3. Erb Na Chiangmai
4. Eua Na Chiangmai

Welcome on board! ATA would also like to thank
the Na Chiangmai family for their continuing
support to ATA functions in the past year.

The following members have changed their
addresses. For your convenience, please correct
your ATA directory accordingly.

1. Albert Jantz, Siriporn Ruensook and
daughter Alicia
11712 - 83 Street
Edmonton, AB, T5SB 272
Tel. 907-5522 or 984-7624

E-mail: ajantz@shaw.ca
2. Chuck & Chanty Mackay
11542 - 13 Avenue

Edmonton, AB, T6J 7A8
Tel. 435-2799
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1. Albert Jantz, Siriporn Ruensook and

daughter Alicia

11712 - 83 Street
Edmonton, AB, T5B 272

Tnsdwyi 907-5522 w3a 984-7624
9-u4a: ajantz@shaw.ca

2. Chuck & Chanty Mackay
11542 - 13 Avenue
Edmonton, AB, T6J 7A8

Tnasin 435-2799
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o Riverbend Community League Hall
258 Rhatigan Road East (Riverbend Road & 39A-35 Avenue)
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Don’t Miss the last BIG event of the year!

ATA New Year’s Eve Potluck Party
December 31, 2002

at
K Riverbend Comrunity Leagus Hall

Riverbend Community League Hall
258 Rhatigan Road East
(Riverbend Road & 39A-35 Avenue)

$5/Adult
(includes non-alcoholic beverages, snacks, door prizes, party favours)
Cash Bar
Ramwong, Dancing, Karaoke, Silent Auction, 50/50
Gift Exchange ($10 value) and Kids’ Activities

Come out and have fun while we entertain your kids!
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EDMONTON HERITAGE FESTIVAL 2002

Dr. Buncha QOoraikul

Since 1976 Heritage Festival has been the annual showcase of a

kaleidoscope of nations, which make up Edmonton’s multicultural
community. It has become the World’s Largest Celebration of Cultural
Diversity and Ethnic Harmony and, since 1996 the Thai Pavilion has been a
visible part of the showcase. It is fair to say that major events like this give us
the opportunity to make our Thai cultural heritage shine. The Heritage
Festival provides us with the “stage” to introduce Thai food, Thai boxing,
Thai dances, Thai music, and Thai crafts to a great number of Edmontonians
and visitors from around the world. And, do we shine! We have won major
awards almost every year since we started participating. It bodes well indeed
for a small community like ours. It shows that when it comes to the richness
in culture, ours is second to none. We have also shown to the world that when
it comes to hard-working volunteers and organizational ability, the Thais can
compete with any cultural community.

This year, in particular, we had many odds against us. Our Heritage Festival
Committee was completely new and had had no real experience organizing
and running the Pavilion before. Yet, again, when the chips were down our
members came through with flying colors. So many of our community
members and friends came out to volunteer, doing their best in whatever was
needed. And everybody seemed to enjoy doing what he/she did. It was a real
pleasure to behold! Yes, again, we won awards, not just one, but two
important awards: President’s Trophy and Most Efficient Food Service
Award. Despite the poor weather and almost 50% drop in attendance we did
very well indeed at food and craft sales. It may not have translated into a huge
cash profit because most of our income was invested in the platform, utensils, and other paraphernalia needed to
operate the Pavilion, but it will put us far ahead of the game in the future years.

We were very fortunate to have the Royal Thai Consul General from Vancouver, his Deputy, and the Director of
Thai Trade Centre come to visit during the Festival and participate in our success. They were greatly impressed
by our Pavilion and our community. Indeed, they have indicated that they will try their best to get support from
the Thai government to help us become even more successful in the future years.

The volunteers were too numerous to mention everyone by name. However, individually and
collectively we were all responsible for our success. All of us deserve credit for caring enough
about our community and our cultural heritage to come out and help. We do hope that even
more will be volunteering next year and participating in the celebration of our continuing
success.



